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	THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF NEW YORK
FINANCE DIVISION
LATONIA MCKINNEY,  DIRECTOR
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT

PROPOSED INTRO. NO:  1598-A

COMMITTEE:  General Welfare 

	TITLE:  A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to preventive services surveys
	SPONSORS: By Council Members Levin, Rosenthal, Gentile and Kallos



SUMMARY OF LEGISLATION: Proposed Intro. 1598-A would require the Administration for Children’s Services (ACS) to administer an annual survey to all families receiving preventative services regarding their experiences with such services during the preceding calendar year. The survey would ask questions about interactions with caseworkers, the type and quality of services, and suggestions for how services may be improved. The bill would require ACS to submit to the Speaker of the Council a report on its plan for the implementation of the survey. The bill would also require ACS to submit to the Speaker of the Council and post on its website, on an annual basis, the aggregate data from the surveys and any steps ACS had taken in response to the information. ACS would be required to conduct the first survey beginning eighteen months after the date the local law takes effect.

EFFECTIVE DATE: Immediately

FISCAL YEAR IN WHICH FULL FISCAL IMPACT ANTICIPATED: Fiscal 2020
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT:

	

	Effective FY18

	FY Succeeding Effective FY19
	Full Fiscal Impact FY20

	Revenues
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Expenditures
	$195,000
	$195,000
	$195,000

	Net
	$195,000
	$195,000
	$195,000



IMPACT ON REVENUES: There would be no impact on revenues resulting from this legislation.  

IMPACT ON EXPENDITURES: Approximately 10,000 families and 40,000-45,000 children access child welfare preventive services each year, according to the Mayor’s Management Report for Fiscal 2017. The projection for Fiscal 2018 is that 11,000 families will access preventive services. In order to conduct a survey of this size, compile and analyze results, and issue a report that includes steps ACS has taken in response to the data, we estimate that ACS would require two additional staff members, at a total cost (including salaries and fringe benefits) of $195,000. In addition, there would be a one-time consulting cost associated with the development of the survey; however, ACS can cover this cost using existing resources.
SOURCE OF FUNDS TO COVER ESTIMATED COSTS:  General Fund
SOURCE OF INFORMATION:  		New York City Council Finance Division
ESTIMATE PREPARED BY:		Daniel Kroop, Financial Analyst					


[bookmark: _GoBack]ESTIMATE REVIEWED BY:		Eric Bernstein, Counsel
					Dohini Sompura, Unit Head
LEGISLATIVE HISTORY:  This legislation was introduced to the Council on May 10, 2017 as Intro. No. 1598 and was referred to the Committee on General Welfare (Committee). The Committee considered the legislation at a hearing on June 14, 2017, and the legislation was laid over. The legislation was subsequently amended and the amended version, Proposed Intro. No. 1598-A, will be voted on by the Committee at a hearing on November 29, 2017. Upon successful vote by the Committee, Proposed Intro. No. 1598-A will be submitted to the full Council for a vote on November 30, 2017.
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